MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 07.02.17
2.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. John Ellis Williams.
2.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, John Ceri Evans, Margretta Cartwright, Catrin Edwards, Sian Edwards, Sion Ifor Williams, Owen Gwilym Thomas, Mike Tregenza (for the first half hour), Eryl Jones-Williams.
As the Chairman was unable to attend the first half of the meeting, the Chair was taken by the Vice Chairman.

Cllr. Mike Tregenza gave a short presentation of the effect that micro plastic that is being washed up onto the beach has on the wildlife in the sea and a group had been cleaning the beaches in the area over the weekend and had collected around 800 pieces. A short film was given by him showing how some in America were collecting micro plastic from the beach and he explained that the group intended to purchase some of these screens so as to carry out this work on the beaches in this area and he asked if the Council would be willing to contribute towards the cost. It was agreed to discuss the matter later as the item was on the agenda.

The Chairman welcomed PCSO Dei Hughes to the meeting and he stated that the Police would be willing to contribute towards the cost and he would include it in the grant application he was making now. Because of  the time PCSO Dei Hughes did not have time to speak with the Members.

2.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman sympathised with the family of the late Mr. Malcolm Thorpe.
2.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on January 10th were found to be correct. 
2.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 1.4 Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams stated that an application for a mirror and a 5m.y.a speed Cllr. Mike Tregenza  had asked for down station road and he was not complaining about speeding. 

Item 1.4 the Chairman stated that the tree that was on Gors y Gedol Drive had been taken down and cleared.

Item 1.5 (F) Cllr. Catrin Edwards stated that the english minutes noted that the precept had been raised from £20,000 to £20,742 and not raised £29,742 as is correct.

2.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams declared an interest in the letter from Dyffryn Ardudwy Primary School and he signed a Personal Declaration of Interest form and he was not present when the letter was discussed. 

2.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 10th Penrhyndeudraeth 1-5. Carers investigation. 12th 11-4. Official opening Tywyn Hospital representing Gwynedd and the CHC. 16th 9.30-2.30 Health informal meeting Tremadog. 18th Dolgellau 5.30-8.30. Information for prospective new councillors. 23rd 10-2. Standards committee Caernarfon. 25th 7-10. Regen meeting village hall. 26th Caernarfon 8.30-5.00. 10-1 Education and Care. 1-2 Meeting with Care officials. 2-4 Prep care and education meeting. 31st  Penrhyndeudraeth 9.30-2.30 Care investigation with officials.

I have attended several meetings in January as part of a panel that is investigating whether Gwynedd council is helping to meet the needs of family carers. Initial findings are that people want to stay in their own homes for as long as possible and will not ask for help until they have to. The panels findings will be submitted to the Cabinet in the spring. What has also been highlighted is that cuts in funding for organisations like Derwen and Hafal is effecting 
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people who need assistance. I attended the official opening of the £5 million extension at Tywyn Hospital representing Gwynedd Council and the Community Health Council. During my discussions with Vaughan Gethin AM the Welsh Government Health Minister and other top NHS officials, I am pleased to announce that opening times for the Out of Hours service at Community Hospitals are to be extended, initially to 10pm, and that the Gwynedd residential homes can now take people with dementia with Llys Cadvan, Tywyn being the pilot project. I was disappointed that yet another new member of the CHC, Gwynedd area is from Ynys Mon has been appointed. It leaves the Meirionnydd area very poorly represented on the official health watchdog group. It looks as though the NHS is to centralise procedures at one of the three main A&E hospitals. It will effect long distance travel for people in rural areas. In my capacity as a member of the Standards committee I attended the private Merioneth meeting at Dolgellau where officials gave prospective new councillors a background into the work as a councillor.

Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reoorted that he had attended a Board meeting of the Harlech Ardudwy Leisure on behalf of the Council on the 12th of last month and he sated that they had a list of work that needed to be carried out on the site. The Chairman agreed to attend the next meeting if nobody else could go.

2.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Erection of new 17.5m monopole supporting 3 no antennas, 2 transmission dishes, 2 equipment cabinets and 2 meter cabinets - Land at The Barns, Ffordd Tyddyn y Felin, Talybont (NP/58/380D) ADDITIONAL DETAILS
Support this application

Application for a Certificate of Lawful Use (Existing Use) for the siting and residential use of a single caravan - Land to the rear of Sands Leisure Complex, Talybont (NP5/58/LU18W)

It was agreed that the Members that were going to write to the National Park regarding this application would do so directly.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
Erection of single storey extensions and first floor extension - Fach Wyddil, Ffordd y Llan, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/588) - granted
Amended pipe route and grid connection to previously approved hydro-electric scheme - existing leat to Afon Ysgethin, Talybont (NP5/58/542B) - granted
2.9  MATTERS ARISING

A  Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £25,598.98 since the start of the new financial year and this was £135.48 more expenditure than was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   CCTV cameras

Cllr Emrys Jones reported that Mr. Dave Bickle a Mr. Mike Stretch would be coming the install the above system in the hall in March or April and that it was going to cost less than what was anticipated.

C   Village Hall
It was made known that a meeting of the above committee had been held and that the snooker room rent had been increased and there was a need for a new carpet in the room and that enquires were being made to do this.
D   Develop Car Park
After a discussion it was agreed to put £1,000 aside each year to develop the above in the old play park. It was decided there was a need for a sub committee to work on this and it was agreed that the Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllr. Edward Williams be on it and and also ask Cllr. John Ellis Williams. It was agreed that the Clerk would make enquires with CCG to ask what was happening with the piece of land at the back of the old play park and also consult with the Regeneration Officer.
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E    Art in the Isles
As Cllr. Mike Tregenza had to leave the meeting it was not possible to discuss the above and it was agreed to place it on next month’s agenda. 

F    Beach Cleaning – Blue Wave Team

After the presentation that was given by Cllr. Mike Tregenza at the start of the evening this matter was discussed further. It was agreed to tell the group to purchase two screens to start with so as to see how they work and that the Council was willing to support them with this and it was agreed to contribute £150 towards the cost. Also to ask for a representative of the Council to be a member of the committee.

2.10  CORRESPONDANCE

A    One Voice Wales
Received a letter from the above informing the Council that a meeting of the Meirionnydd Area Committee of the above is being held at the Free Library, Dolgellau on the 23rd of this month. It was agreed that the Chairman and Vice Chairman would attend this meeting on behalf of the Council.
B    Dyffryn Ardudwy Primary School
Received a letter from the above asking if it would be possible to have a financial contribution towards erecting a jungle gym play equipment that they had purchased. It was agreed to leave it until next month and discuss it with the other financial applications.
2.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £14,221.52 in the current account, £7,541.41 in the reserve account and £58.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £147.00 (wages) +  £134.60 costs  = £281.60 
Mr. M. J. Kerr               -  £400.00 - opening grave of the late Mr. James John Shewring
Welsh Audit Office    -    £310.95 - external audit 2016/17
Monies received since last meeting
Glyn Rees & Son      -  £1,280.00 - burial costs of the late Mr. James John Shewring

Customs & Excise      -   £136.19  - reimbursement of V.A.T

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams - none  - translation services

2.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Cllr. Margretta Cartwright made it known that the Llanenddwyn Church committee had decided to give the oil that they had left over in the tank after the Church had closed to the village hall. They were thanked for this and it was agreed that Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas as Chairman of the village hall committee would send them a letter of appreciation.

Permission was granted to Cllr. Edward Williams to disperes of the old lights that were in the village hall car park and he was thanked for all his hard work in purchasing and erecting the new ones.

It was agreed to support Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams’s request to ask for barriers to be erected on Dyffryn Ardudwy crossing instead of gates.
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Cllr. Emrys Jones made it known that some of the water pipes laid down Ffordd Glan y Mor had been laid incorrectly and that the road will need to be reopened for them to be laid correctly.

It was made known that concern had been voiced that a footpath in the cemetery was dangerous with moss on it and Cllr. Emrys Jones agreed to deal with this matter now as the Council had asked for it to be cleaned previously.

Cllr. Emrys Jones agreed to deal with the matter of eradicating moles from the cemetery.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN

DATE...................................................................
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